New England District Church of the Nazarene

New England Ministers’ News
Vol. 15, No. 6








                

  June  2006

[image: image2.png]



[image: image3.jpg]



Waiting on God

Greetings Saints!  I trust that all of you survived our recent rain storms well…. Each day seemed as though the rain would never stop!  We were forced to wait on all of those outside projects that we had either started or wanted to start.  We had to wait for days.  In this hurry-up world, waiting for anything can sometimes seem like it takes a long time.  We don’t like to wait at stoplights.  We don’t like to wait in an airport.  We don’t like to wait for dinner!  Why is it so hard to wait for something to happen or something to pass.  The problem is waiting when we want to be moving forward.  I love Psalm 27.  In verse fourteen, it says:

 Wait on the Lord;

Be of good courage,

And He shall strengthen your heart;

Wait, I say, on the Lord!

 Sometimes waiting is the right thing to do even when all around us is telling us to move!  The recent rains slowed us down briefly to reflect.  The Lord wants us to wait on Him and seek His Counsel on everything!  If we wait on Him, we will always be dry, safe, and secure in His Arms no matter the outcome.  If we wait on Him, He will help us in all areas of our lives.  Here are just a few:

He will give us clear direction for our lives.

He will get us in step with Himself.

He will prepare us for what He has in store for each of us.

He will definitely strengthen our faith.

He will get our attention and have us check our motives.

 If we wait upon the Lord, He will definitely renew our strength!  Have a great day in the Lord!

 Blessings,

 Jossie
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Sunday School 
Ministries

Ron Keller, District Sunday School 
Ministries Chairperson

Don’t Wait Until Fall
Some churches have the mistaken idea that the “Long, Hot Summer” is a time to take a vacation from Sunday School.  Some churches actually close their schools during the summer.  Others seem to think, because of vacations, it is a waste of time and effort to plan and promote summer Sunday School classes and activities.  Others postpone dealing with the attendance decline by saying, “It is a waste of time to do anything now.  After Labor Day when vacations are over we can assess the situation, form a new committee and solve the problem.”  Those ideas are myths that undercut the importance of Sunday School.  The availability of small group Bible study times should not be an “on again, off again” opportunity.    

What can we do about decreased summer attendance?  First, we can be sure we are putting out a quality product.  Each teacher must be encouraged to carry out their ministry position as a God-given calling.  We must make sure that our teachers are well-trained. They must have access to the best teaching materials—Holiness Word Action materials, of course!  (available at www.nph.com or at 1-800-877-0700).

The Sunday School Superintendent and Pastor must make plans to recruit and train substitute teachers to fill in for vacationing teachers.  The summer is a good time to start a new, short time, special interest class.  The teacher may do such a good job meeting the needs of the students that the short term class could become a long-term class during the Fall quarter.  

Sunday School picnics, Vacation Bible School, game nights, class socials, excursions to Family Camps, cookouts, and fishing trips are a few of the events that can be planned and advertised.  They build camaraderie and people show up to be with people who they like.   

Sunday School needs to be advertised.  Many think it is only for children and teens.  Adults need to see that Sunday School can help them to take a practical look into the real meaning of the Holy Scriptures.  Promote Sunday Schools through pulpit announcements, bulletins, newsletters, posters or by taking a few moments to introduce the Sunday School teachers and explain the purpose of each class.  How will perspective students learn about the value of Sunday School if we do not advertise?  

Sunday School:  ignore it and it will go away … advertise and it will survive and prosper.  

Boys and Girls Camp

The Dan Couch Family from Maine will be back again to serve as Children’s Camp chaplains   Last summer the Lord touched many children’s lives because of their ministry to our district’s children at Windsor Hills Camp.   The dates are July 17 through 22.

Director Rick Smith, 802-723-4824, reminds us that last summer there was only one empty camper bed at the camp.  This year we will have twenty or more extra beds.  The camp staff is certain registrations for children’s camp will reach capacity in just a few weeks.  Those who register early will assure themselves of a wonderful week at camp.  

All pastors have received camp applications and the applications are also available at the WHC website www.whcamp.org .  The cost for the week is $255.00.  Please contact SSMB Chairman Ron Keller, 978-777-2060, about scholarship aid for those who may need additional help. (Financial aid will be based upon contributions from the child’s family, their church and the district SSMB.)  Campers must be between the ages of 8 and 12 and be entering third through sixth grades.     

Prime Time
A recent statistic stated that there are now more prime-timers in the USA than children.  The New England District is not neglecting our senior/seasoned citizens.  Prime Time 
directors Richard and Louise Clifford, 508-295-2580, have planned another Prime time event to take place during our district’s Family Camp on Thursday, July 6 at Windsor Hills Camp.

Children’s Fun Day
Children’s Bible Quizzing Director Patsy Malas 617-770-1946, will be conducting the third annual Children’s Fun Day on August 12 at the Wollaston church.  There will be lots of fun things in which the children may participate.  There will also be a Bible quizzing demonstration.  All churches are welcome to attend and have fun whether or not they have a children’s quizzing program.

Attendance Reports
Every pastor is responsible for reporting monthly Sunday School and Morning Worship average attendance and the current Responsibility List/Enrollment on the final Sunday of every month.  The reports should be emailed or telephoned to their Sunday School Zone Chairpersons early on the final Sunday afternoon of every month.  
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Nazarene 

Youth 
International
Jeff Lane, District 
NYI President

On May 6, 2006, the New England Nazarene Youth International held its 84th Annual District Convention.  We had a time of inspiration, celebration and even some rapping from Modern Day Disciples, a local rap ministry from Pawtucket Rhode Island.  On that day Pastor Rick Gardner of the Lynn Church of the Nazarene was elected NYI President for the coming year.  Rick has recently served as Vice President overseeing Camps and Retreats for the District NYI.

As we look to the summer we are looking forward to our two camps for both the Junior and Senior High students.  If you have students or volunteers who are interested in being a part of this ministry please see our website for contact information.

We also want to encourage your students and adults to register as soon as possible for NYC ‘07.  They will not want to miss this once-in-a-lifetime event next year.  But in order to be a part they need to begin to plan now.  If you have any questions please contact Pastor Jim Abrams at the Rumford RI Church of the Nazarene.

For more information on all the NYI events check out the website at:  www.nednaz.com.
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Nazarene 
Missions 
International

Gerry Perry, District Missions President
WMB – Changing Lives One Broadcast at a Time

For 62 years, World Mission Broadcast (WMB) has aired the message of hope and holiness, reaching beyond geographic barriers to take the gospel of Jesus Christ to places where spiritual needs might otherwise be unmet.  Pastor Christopher, the presenter of WMB’s 30-minute Bible-teaching program in Uganda, was stopped by a man on his way to the station.  The man shared:
 “Sir, I have been looking for you because I have been listening to you preach on the radio about the only hope we can ever have.  I know you very well, but I am sure you have forgotten who I am.  We went to school together.  What I want is to share with you my problem.  A few weeks ago I discovered that I am HIV positive, and I know that soon I will die.  I would like you to help me have a hope in this Lord that you have been teaching about. I need forgiveness for all my wrongs…”

 As they sat on a rock, Pastor Christopher shared the Good News with the listener, who gave his life to Jesus that day.  With your help, WMB will continue touching lives, like the Ugandan listener who found the hope that only comes from knowing Jesus.  (from Heartline, Melinda Wolf Miller)

Prayer Requests for Camps

· Please have your people pray especially for the Camps this summer
· Pray for David & Rhoda Restrick, missionaries-in-residence, during the Children’s and Senior High Camp.  The Restricks are available for deputation services on the following Sundays:  July 9, 16, 23 and August 6.  Please contact Carol Fogle as soon as possible to schedule a date for a service at 508-426-9751 or sunsandnsea4me@verizon.net
· Pray for the missionaries from a Creative Access area,  missionaries-in-residence, during the Junior High Camp.
· Pray for the TESS group as they prepare for their mission trip to the Gulf Coast.
· Pray for the Work and Witness trips to Bulgaria in June and Russia in July.
July Emphasis

The July emphasis is International Ministry, Bible Schools and Seminaries.  We thank those who have participated in the Books for Pastors project. We would ask you to pray especially for this project during the month of July.
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 Chaplaincy 

Ministries

Sally Miller, 
District Chaplaincy 
Director

How wonderful it is that Ann Rearick has been awarded the Chaplain of the Year Award. What an honor. Congratulations Ann, I can’t think of anyone more deserving. Chaplains enjoyed a time of networking and fellowship on Saturday morning during Assembly. Now we look forward to the next time that we will gather together. Please plan to be with us on Nov 4th, 2006. That is the District Equipping Day. Chaplaincy will have a workshop that day. Please keep chaplains in your prayers. As the war continues we need to keep our Military Chaplains in our prayers. Also please keep healthcare chaplains in your prayers this summer. The summer months bring swimming and summer recreation accidents into our emergency rooms. Many of these involve children. So pray for hospital chaplains as they work with upset or grieving families. Your prayers are always appreciated for all of our chaplains. Have a blessed and safe summer, Rev. Sally Miller, District Chaplaincy Director 

DISTRICT NEWS

Mission Strategy Coordinator 
Appointed
Dr. Kim Richardson of our Beverly Church has been appointed Mission Strategy Coordinator for our district.  He begins his responsibilities immediately.  As coordinator, Kim will serve six days monthly working with pastors and local churches to pursue health, growth and reproduction.  He wants to hear your dreams.  Contact him at k.l.richardson@juno.com or at 978-927-2314 for an appointment.

New Faces at Reynolds Institute

Lisa Morrison was elected to the position of Director of Education at the April 11th Annual Meeting of Reynolds Institute.  She is filling the position that was vacated by Bruce Paul a year ago. (Larry Ogden has served as Interim Director.)  Some of Lisa’s many responsibilities include: interfacing with the Alliance for Ministerial Education, NBC, and ENC on matters of curriculum; recruiting and supervising faculty; planning the course schedule; and supervising the students’ course of study.

Gary Jones was elected to the position of Assistant Executive Director under Larry Ogden.  Next year, Gary will become the Executive Director and Larry will serve as Assistant.  This will give Gary a full two years to learn the many responsibilities of leading and directing Reynolds.

We thank God for these three who give so much time for the education of pastors on the New England District Church of the Nazarene. 

New England District Calendar
JUNE 2006

 NMI Emphasis: World Mission Broadcast & Prayer

 2-3
NYI/NMI Give It Back to Camp Days – WHC 

6
Leonard Sweet Conference at ENC

9-10
District Camp Work Days – WHC

13
Mission Directors – Nashua

19-29
District Work and Witness Trip to Bulgaria
Prayer Requests

Pray that the church will have an major impact for the kingdom of God by ministering to those who have lost so much during the recent flooding.

Pray for all that will be happening during the Missionary Convention and District Assembly on May 24-27.

Pray for our cities and the rise in violence.

Pray for our young people’s protection from violence and the evil one.

Pray for the victims of the hurricanes.

Pray for the churches which were damaged.

Pray for our schools, our teachers, children, parents

Pray for our open churches.

Pray for the sick.

Pray for the lost.


Pray for the persecuted church.

Pray for revival in the district.

Pray for revival in every church.

Pray for our President and his family

Pray for all of our government officials.

Pray for the courts.

Pray for marriages.

Pray for the college.

Pray for our region and our generals. 

Thank HIM for every opportunity to serve!


New England District Church of the Nazarene


PO Box 690513, Quincy, MA  02170-0513


Phone: 617-786-9496, Fax: 617-786-9574


E-mail:  nedoffice@cs.com
   



Jossie Owens
   District Superintendent
Vincent Crouse
   Assistant District Superintendent
To view New England Ministers’ News online, 
go to the New England District website:
  www.nednaz.org.
One in Heart and Mind
Bible Reading for
June 2006

1
Luke 9:49-10:12
2
Luke 10:13-37
3
Luke 10:38-11:23
4
Luke 11:24-44
5
Luke 11:45-12:12
6
Luke 12:13-40
7
Luke 12:41-59
8
Luke 13:1-21
9
Luke 13:22-14:6
10
Luke 14:7-24
11
Luke 14:25-15:10
12
Luke 15:11-32
13
Luke 16:1-18
14
Luke 16:19-17:10
15
Luke 17:11-37
16
Luke 18:1-17
17
Luke 18:18-43
18
Luke 19:1-27
19
Luke 19:28-48
20
Luke 20:1-19
21
Luke 20:20-47
22
Luke 21:1-33
23
Luke 21:34-22:23
24
Luke 22:24-53
25
Luke 22:54-23:12
26
Luke 23:13-43
27
Luke 23:44-24:18
28
Luke 24:19-53
29
1 Thes. 1-2:11
30
1 Thes. 2:12-3:13
The Bible Reading Schedule is from the “Year of the Bible” website.  You may also read the daily reading on line at:  http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php
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One in Heart and Mind�Bible Reading for
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The Bible Reading Schedule is from the “Year of the Bible” website.  You may also read the daily reading on line at:  � HYPERLINK "http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php" �http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php�








